
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Headteacher: Anna Jones                      Deputy Headteacher: Sally Mohamed  
 

  

Shamblehurst Primary School, Wildern Lane, Hedge End, 
Southampton, Hampshire SO30 4EJ 

Telephone: (01489) 782342 
 

Email: adminoffice@shamblehurst.co.uk 
Website: www.shamblehurst.co.uk 

Monday 9th March - Friday 
13th March 2020  

Year 5 - Stubbington 
Residential  

 
Thursday 18th June - Friday 

19th June 2020  
Year 4 - YMCA Fairthorne 

Manor Sleepover  
 

The INSET Days for 2020/ 
2021 have now been agreed 

by our Governing body 
Thursday 3rd September 2020  

Friday 4th September 2020  
Monday 19th April 2021  

Friday 28th May 2021  
Monday 7th June 2021 

 
 

Issue Number - 5   

Friday 28th February 2020    
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Shamblehurst is an amazing place to be at the moment - I have seen over the 
last few weeks teaching and learning that is just exceptional and the children 

have been producing some fantastic work. I actually was reduced to tears after 
reading some of the Year 5 Letters to Washington - some of which are now on 
our website and are well worth a listen. Year 4 have also written some breath-

taking diary entries based on the book ‘When the War Came’ and following their 
meeting with a local charity supporting refugees. They show huge amounts of 
empathy and sensitivity and are beautifully presented. I have only mentioned 

two year groups, but there really is an abundance of awe and wonder 
throughout our school -  it gives me goose bumps! 

 
Thank you for your support for World Book Day - there are some fabulous 
pebbles which you will see later on in the newsletter. I loved looking at the 

extreme reading pictures too - it is not too late to send yours in! 
 

It is really exciting news about our new PTA! I know there is lots of great ideas 
already to fundraise for our school and grow our school community. 

 
We have now confirmed with The Governing Body our INSET days for 2020-

2021.  Hopefully the May dates will enable families to take a longer holiday over 
May half term, rather than holidays within term time. We continue to monitor 

attendance every two weeks and will keep in regular contact with families 
whose children’s attendance is below 95%. Please do not hesitate to ask for our 

support, if you are having difficulties in getting your child/children to school. 
Currently whole school attendance is 96% -  we aspire to be over 97%. 

 
We will continue to update you with any further information regarding 

Coronavirus - the DFE are sending nearly daily updates. 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Very best wishes,  
 

Mrs Jones      

 

M
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Dragonfly Class: Quinn Glasspool for flexing her empathy muscle.  

Lemur Class: Grace Ward for flexing her listening and making links muscles. 

Toucan Class: Tyler Hill for flexing his perseverance muscle.  

Seahorse Class: Katie Fielder for flexing her independence muscle.  

Dolphin Class: Leo Thompson for flexing his listening and collaboration muscles.  

Turtle Class: Armaan Porter- Alavizadeh for flexing his independence muscle.  

Lion Class: Jesse Ball for flexing her listening muscle.  

Otter Class: Anastasia Okhotnikov for flexing her absorption muscle.  

Panda Class: Olivia Van-Gass for flexing her perseverance muscle.  

Polar Bear Class: Pippa Petterson for flexing her capitalising muscle.  

Bushbaby Class: Kai Bhaker-Green for flexing his revision and perseverance muscles.  

Orangutan Class: Shelley Young for flexing her making links muscle. 

Eagle Class: Phoebe Hurst for flexing her capitalising muscle.  

Hawk Class: Harry Betts for flexing his managing distraction and independence muscles.  

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 31st January 2020  

 

 

Dragonfly Class: Rose Regan for flexing her listening muscle.  

Bee Class: Jacob Good for flexing his independence muscle.  

Lemur Class: Alice Evans for flexing her independence muscle. 

Toucan Class: Rania Hmimssa for flexing her listening muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Freddy Caplen for flexing his independence muscle.  

Dolphin Class: Lily Mitchell for flexing her independence muscle.  

Turtle Class: Imogen Bonwick for flexing her making links and capitalising muscles.  

Lion Class: Jamie Paling for flexing her imagination muscle.  

Zebra Class: Thomas Barnes for flexing his listening and making links muscles.  

Panda Class: Harry Hixon for flexing his empathy muscle.  

Polar Bear Class: Jessica Musiyazviriyo for flexing her listening and revising muscles.  

Bushbaby Class: Paul Winney-Villagrasa for flexing his makings muscle.  

Wolf Class: Emma Montague for flexing her independence muscle.  

Orangutan Class: Joseph Dickinson for flexing his listening and making links muscles.  

Eagle Class: Chloe Tomlin for flexing her collaboration muscle. 

Hawk Class: Tristan Hart for flexing his managing distractions muscle.  

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 7th February 2020   

 



 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

Dragonfly Class: Archie Levy and Jacob Borer for flexing their collaboration muscles.  

Toucan Class: Eli Bruening for flexing his independence and listening muscles. 

Seahorse Class: Oscar Light for flexing his listening muscle.  

Dolphin Class: Jasmine Young for flexing her perseverance muscle.  

Panda Class: Harry Dashwood for flexing his capitalising muscle.  

Polar Bear Class: Regan Ford for flexing his imagination muscle.  

Bushbaby Class: Indie-Ray Spashett for flexing her independence muscle.  

Wolf Class: Alfie Carter for flexing his absorption muscle.  

Orangutan Class: Connor Glen for flexing his listening and making links muscles. 

Eagle Class: Georgie Cummerson for flexing her independence muscle.  

Hawk Class: Tristan Hart for flexing his managing distractions muscle. 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 14th February 2020   

 

 

Seahorse Class: Natalie Koophimai for flexing her independence muscle.  

Dolphin Class: Blake Wright for flexing his perseverance muscle.  

Turtle Class: Eleanor Kinloch for flexing her imagining muscle.  

Lion Class: Emilis Dauneckis for flexing his making links muscle.  

Zebra Class: Ben Musiyazviriyo for flexing his independence muscle.  

Panda Class: Lillie Leon for flexing her collaboration muscle.  

Polar Bear Class: Matthew To for flexing his absorption muscle.  

Wolf Class: Elijah Thompson for flexing his absorption muscle.  

Eagle Class: Alfie Hawkins for flexing his collaboration muscle.  

Hawk Class: Grace Lovelock for flexing her empathy muscle.  
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 28th February 2020   

 

We have received a number of complaints 
regarding parking around the school area. 

Please ensure that you do not block resident’s 
driveways and park across pathways. 

Please use our Park and Stride, which are held 
at B&Q car park and at Hedge End Village car 

park (behind the old Budgens). 

Thank you for cooperation. 
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Week Ending - Friday 31st January 2020   

Key Stage One: Dolphin Class - 95.7%   
Key Stage Two: Eagle Class - 95.8%  

Week Ending - Friday 7th February 2020   

Key Stage One: Seahorse Class - 98.7%   
Key Stage Two: Hawk Class - 100%    

 

Week Ending - Friday 14th February 2020   

Key Stage One: Toucan Class - 99%   
Key Stage Two: Wolf Class - 98.6%    

 

Week Ending - Friday 28th February 2020   

Key Stage One: Lemur Class - 99.4%  
Key Stage Two: Bushbaby Class - 98.3%    

 

Traffic light letters were sent 
home with all children last week - 
be sure to stay in the green zone!  

 

School Dinners - Year 3 - Year 6  
We would like to remind you that school 

dinners must be paid for on the day of 
ordering, or in advance. Payments can be 

made either online, or via the office by cash 
or cheque (payable to HCC). There should 
be no outstanding balance on your child’s 
account. If an outstanding balance keeps 

occurring, these can be referred on to 
Hampshire County Council. 
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Please find attached this month's E-Safety newsletter. Included is some more 
information on TikTok, which is one of the most popular amongst young people at 

the moment. Although users need to be over the age of 13 to use this app, we 
know that many of our pupils have access to it therefore the guidance is extremely 
useful in showing you how to ensure the app is set up as safely as possible for your 

child. 
Thank you to those attended the e safety meeting last week. One of the key 

messages was the importance of regular open dialogue between parents and 
children about how they use the internet. In doing so, children will feel happier 

sharing anything they may come across that bothers them. It will also encourage 
them to think before they send anything over the internet which may upset 

somebody else or put them at risk. The handout from this meeting can be found at 
the school office and has some great links with advice and guidance on how to 

ensure children can enjoy using technology safely. 

Mr Hill  

Dear Families,  
 
My name is Toby and I have had Type 1 Diabetes for 2.5 years.  
Thank you kindly for giving money during the Christmas 
Performances.  
Some of this will go to a Diabetes Charity, to help research and 
find a cure. The charity also supports people who have diabetes, 
so I am very grateful.  
 
Many thanks,  
From Toby  

 



 

 

 

  

Year 4 enjoyed a fantastic visit to Fishbourne Roman Palace on Wednesday 26th 
February. It was a day full of discovery! Immediately, we were immersed in 

Roman life with a film about the history of the palace, and how the mosaic floors 
were uncovered when a water company began to dig a new trench! We explored 

the mosaic floors, looking out for patterns created using the tiny stone tiles. It 
must have taken a lot of time and patience to complete the floors in this 

intricate way. 
In the museum, we tried our hands at weaving and examined objects the 

Romans would have used in the bathroom, including a tool to scrape dirt from 
the skin. 

During our workshop, we learnt about how the Romans made light before 
electricity, and made our own beeswax candles to bring home with us. 

On the way home, we had lots of very tired children taking a nap on the coach 
following their exciting day living life in Roman times! We had a fantastic day! 

 

Miss Schofield 

 

Year 4 - Fishbourne Roman Palace  



  

This term, Year 4 have been learning about the plight of refugees and asylum 
seekers using the book The Day War Came by Nicola Davies. To support this 

understanding, a visitor from the Southampton and Winchester Visitors Group 
(SWVG) who support asylum seekers and refugees, came to talk to the children. 

We learned so much more about the suffering of these people who find themselves 
in a new country with nothing at all. 

 
Thank you to Stash for spending his time with us to teach us so much more! 

  

 

 

German Lessons - Year 4,  
Year 5 and Year 6  

The German speakers of the month are two children 
from Bushbaby Class: 

Charlie Titchener and Malaika Linza 
 

Both are always hardworking and participate greatly 
in class discussions and activities. 

 
Well done! 

 

Miss Bruening 

 

 

Thank you to 
everyone who 

took part in the 
‘Paint a Rock’ - we 

have received 
some fabulous 

designs.  
Also, thank you to 

everyone who 
took time to take 

and send us 
pictures of 

‘Reading in an 
Unusual Place’ - 

we loved 
receiving them!  

 



 

  

 Shamblehurst promotes healthy eating. A 
balanced, healthy, nutritious diet is important 
for the development of a child’s physical state, 

as well as for their intellectual abilities. 

Please note the following recommended 
guidelines set out by the British Nutrition 

Foundation. 

A child’s lunch should include only the following: 

- A portion of starchy food, eg. wholegrain 
bap/bread, pitta bread, plain crackers, pasta or 

rice salad  

- Fresh fruit and vegetables, eg. 
apple/orange/banana, cherry tomatoes, carrot 

sticks, mini fruit chunks, etc 

- A portion of milk or dairy food, eg. cheese, 
plain/fruit yoghurt, etc 

- Small portion of lean meat, fish or alternative, 
eg. two slices of ham, chicken, beef Quorn, 

cheese, tuna, egg or hummus, etc 

- A drink - fruit juice (not fizzy), water (not 
flavoured), milk (not flavoured) 

Year 1 are looking for the following 
items to enhance their outdoor area  

- Puppets 
- Magazines 

- Metal jugs, cups, gravy boats - 
anything metal to go in the 

water/ capacity area 
- bird feeders and bird seed (please 

no nuts/ peanuts) 
- bird fat ball holders and fat balls 

- any good condition hanging 
baskets and brackets to attach 

them to the wall. 
- any plants to brighten the area 

and for the hanging baskets.  
 

Please send any donations into school 
for Mrs Hillman in Lemur Class. 

 

 

On our Australia Day, 
Lottie in Year 2 kindly 

made cupcakes to put in 
our staffroom, to help 
raise money for WWF.  

Lottie raised £15.05 - 
well done and thank you, 

the cupcakes were 
delicious!  
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We have increasing amounts of 
unnamed lost property in school. 
Please ensure all items including 

footwear are clearly named, this can 
be with pen or labels. Please check 
clothes after each wash that this is 
still visible. We will endeavour to 
display items weekly after school 

every Tuesday either in the hall or 
outside the front. Please come and 

check this for your child's 
belongings. Unclaimed items will be 

recycled on a more regular basis. 
Thank you for your support.  

 

We have created a 
PTA letter rack in 
the school office 
reception area. 
Any letters or 

leaflets from the 
PTA will be 

displayed here. 
 

The school is now registered with easyfundraising, so you can 
raise FREE donations for us when you do your everyday online 

shopping. All you have to do is find the retailer you want to shop 
with on the easyfundraising website or App, shop as usual and 
the retailer will donate to us when you make a purchase - at no 
extra cost to you! This means you can support the school when 
you do your grocery shopping, book holidays or days out, order 
takeaways, buy things for the children, or even when you renew 

your insurance and energy policies. 
 

It’s easy and completely FREE. Just visit our easyfundraising page 
at: 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/shamblehurstprim/?
invite=8KHHES&referral-campaign=c2s 
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Thank you to DL Flooring in Botley for supplying the new 
lino in the Year R Role Play Shed!  

 

They say we have 11 years, 

11 years of joy and tears, 

But how can we ever erase 

The world we have left in fear and disgrace. 

 

Humanity and insanity are like identical twins, 

We rage wars where no one ever wins, 

Dump plastic in the sea that stays for eternity, 

Because this is reality. 

 

Every 5 seconds a starved child dies, 

With no one to hear their sobs or cries, 

We have all been through tough times 

With murders, deaths and ominous crimes, 

We are not sure who or where were meant to be,   

Because this is reality.  

WE DON’T SHOW ENOUGH REMORSE 

FOR THE DISTRESS THAT WE HAVE CAUSED, 

GLOBAL WARMING, 

GREENHOUSE GAS 

ARE JUST A FEW FROM THE MASS, 

JUST BECAUSE THE WORLD HAS LOST ITS IDENTITY 

DOESN’T MEAN IT’S NOT OUR RESPONSIBILITY, 

BECAUSE THIS IS REALITY AND IT NEEDS TO CHANGE. 

BY, HOLLY B 

 

 

We have Parents Evenings on Tuesday 24th March and 
Wednesday 24th March 2020 - a letter will be coming out 

very soon.  

Please keep an eye on your emails about signing up!  


